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Greetings!
Although the weather outside still says summer, D54 Fall activities are in full swing!
 
Club Officer Training
Congratulations to D54 club officers!  Over 75% of club officers were trained at the Summer TLI's!  Thanks again to our 3 TLI deans, committee members, and the volunteers who made these awesome training events possible!

Division and Area Director Training
D54 has successfully trained 92% of our Division and Area directors by the deadline of September 30, 2024.  Our next training session is today and follows the DEC meeting.  TI requires Area and Division Directors to attend all training sessions.  Don't miss out!   We look forward to your participation!

Toastmasters 100th Anniversary Convention 
If you did not have a chance to attend the TI Convention, access to the recording of the convention is available for $100 on the Toastmasters.org.   Many important new initiatives were presented at the annual business meeting!  Don't miss out!

Winter TLI 2025
Christina Evans  has stepped up to be the Dean for the Winter TLI South!  We have 2 potential candidates for the Winter TLI Virtual Dean and one potential candidate Dean for TLI North.  Please support these Deans by volunteering as a committee chair or committee member.  Be in the room where it happens and learn how the sausage gets made!

District Conference Notes
Gary Vaughn and Karen Walsh will be co-chairing the district conference this year which will be held in Normal, Illinois.  
Dan Kyburz, DTM has agreed to be the Speech Contest Chair for the District Speech Contest.  
Christina Evans will facilitate a training session for Area and Division Directors in November.
Noel Ganay, DTM,  will facilitate a speech contest training session for club officers in the first week of December.  
All training sessions will be recorded and posted to the D54 YouTube channel.  Thank you to our trainers everyone for stepping up on behalf of our district!  

Pathways Support
Maryann Reichelt, DTM, PDD and our District Speechcraft Coordinator will offer a Pathways training session on Thursday September 26, 2024, from 7-8:30pm. This will be a valuable training session as there are steps that need to be taken to secure pathways data prior to the Oct Pathways outage and conversion.  You can find the Zoom link for the session in the District Dispatch and on the d54tm.com site.  

2024-2025 Goals
How will we become a distinguished district in 2024-2025?
D54 will work toward having all clubs reach distinguished status by
 -strengthening club leadership 
-increasing member retention
 -adding new members 
-offering support for clubs who need to improve their online presence
-promote Pathways achievement through increased awareness,  training, and recognition. 
 -structured training and communication between the District, DD's, AD's, and  
-ensuring that member dues are paid on time.
-ensuring that officer lists are submitted on time.

We can do this if we work together!!!

Respectfully submitted,
Wendy Pesavento, DTM, PQD


